
Ms. Rose A. Fosdick 
P.O. Box 1485 
Nome, Alaska 99762 

Dear Ms. Fosdick: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV 12 2015 

It gives me great pleasure to reappoint you as a Commissioner to the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. 
Your appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through September 30, 2019. 

The Indian Arts and Crafts Board promotes the development of American Indian and Alaska Native 
arts and crafts. The Commissioners determine the overall policies of the Board and supervise the 
implementation of these policies through a professional staff. The Commissioners also advise the 
Secretary on Native American cultural matters. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you .will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The 
standards that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. 
As a special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form 
and have ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Meridith Stanton, Director of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board, will contact you with further 
information regarding the Board, including financial disclosure requirements. Ms. Stanton can be 
reached at (202) 208-3773 or at Meridith_Stanton@ios.doi.gov. 

I believe that your dedication and expertise will continue to be an invaluable contribution to the 
important mission of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Viola Colombe 
P.O. Box 21 
Mission, South Dakota 57555 

Dear Ms. Colombe: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV 12 20J5 

It gives me great pleasure to reappoint you as a Commissioner to the fudian Arts and Crafts Board. 
Your appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through September 30, 2019. 

The fudian Arts and Crafts Board promotes the development of American fudian and Alaska Native 
arts and crafts. The Commissioners determine the overall policies of the Board and supervise the 
implementation of these policies through a professional staff. The Commissioners also advise the 
Secretary on Native American cultural matters. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The 
standards that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. 
As a special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form 
on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding special Government 
employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Meridith Stanton, Director of the fudian Arts and Crafts Board, will contact you with further 
information regarding the Board, including financial disclosure requirements. Ms. Stanton can be 
reached at (202) 208-3773 or at Meridith_Stanton@ios.doi.gov. 

I believe that your dedication and expertise will continue to be an invaluable contribution to the 
important mission of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Griffin Lotson 
1033 Poppell Drive 
Darien, Georgia 31305 

Dear Mr. Lotson: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIQR 

WASHINGTON 

OCT 2 8 2015 

It is my great pleasure to reappoint you to the Gullah/Geechee Cultural Heritage Corridor 
Commission. Your appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

Since you previously served on the Commission, you understand that the purpose is to assist 
Federal, state, and local authorities in the development and implementation of a management 
plan for those lands and waters specified as the Gullah/Geechee Cultural Heritage Corridor. 
Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of"special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a 
special Government employee you are required to file on an annual basis a confidential financial 
disclosure form and have ethics training. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Maggie Tyler, Program Manager, National Heritage Areas, will be contacting you with 
further information regarding the Commission. Ms. Tyler can be reached at ( 404) 507-5821 . 

I appreciate your continued commitment to this important Commission and wish you well as you 
undertake these nationally important responsibilities. 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosure 



Douglas P. Reagan, Ph.D. 

Castle Rock, Colorado 80104 

Dear Dr. Reagan: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

DEC O 7 2095 

It is my pleasure to reappoint you to the Grand Staircase-Escalante National Monument 
Advisory Committee (Committee) as a member with expertise in systems ecology for a term 
ending 3 years from the date of this letter. 

As a Cowicil member, your advice regarding management of public land resources within the 
Council's jurisdiction has been of great value to the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) and 
aided in the development of balanced decisions that serve the interests of all public land users. 
Ms. Cindy Staszak, BLM Grand Staircase-Escalante National Monument Manager, or her 
representative, will contact you shortly regarding the Council's future meetings and other 
activities. Ms. Staszak can be reached at (435) 644-1200. A copy of the Council's charter is 
enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential f mancial disclosure form. You are 
also required to have annual ethics training. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

I would like to express my deep appreciation for your continued willingness to commit your time 
and expertise to the Council. I look forward to your active participation as a Council member. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Randall B. Irmis, Ph.D. 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84108 

Dear Dr. Innis: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

DEC O I 2015 

It is my pleasure to appoint you to the Grand Staircase-Escalante National Monument Advisory 
Committee (Committee) as a member with expertise in paleontology for a term ending 3 years 
from the date of this letter. 

Resource Advisory Committees are composed of citizens from diverse backgrounds who share 
an interest in public lands. Although the Committees are solely advisory in nature, the 
contributions of Committee members are of great value to the Bureau of Land Management 
(BLM) and have aided in the development of balanced decisions that serve the interests of all 
public land users. 

The Committee provides advice to the BLM's Grand Staircase-Escalante National Monument 
Manager regarding the management of public land resources within the Committee's 
jurisdiction. The Committee will generally meet two to four times per year, but in no case will it 
meet less than once each year. Ms. Cindy Staszak, BLM Grand Staircase-Escalante National 
Monument Manager, or her representative. will contact you shortly regarding the Committee's 
future meetings and other activities. Ms. Staszak can be reached at (435) 644-1200. A copy of 
the Committee's charter is enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics Jaws your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee.'' This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a 
special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form. 
You are also required to have annual ethics training. Please review the enclosed information 
regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

The Grand Staircase-Escalante National Monument is one of America's great landscapes. You 
have been selected to serve on the Committee because of your interest in and knowledge of this 
area, as well as your willingness to give of your valuable time. I am confident that you will 
make a meaningful contribution to the Committee and find your service rewarding. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Rose A. Fosdick 
P.O. Box 1485 
Nome. Alaska 99762 

Dear Ms. Fosdick: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV 1 2 2015 

It gives me great pleasure to reappoint you as a Commissioner to the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. 
Your appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through September 30. 2019. 

The Indian Arts and Crafts Board promotes the development of American Indian and Alaska Native 
arts and crafts. The Commissioners determine the overall policies of the Board and supervise the 
implementation of these policies through a professional staff. The Commissioners also advise the 
Secretary on Native American cultural matters. 

Under applicable ethics laws. your appointment carries with it the status of '·special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The 
standards that are specific to special Government employees arc shown on the enclosed summary. 
As a special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form 
and have ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Meridith Stanton, Director of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board, will contact you with further 
information regarding the Board, including financial disclosure requirements. Ms. Stanton can be 
reached at (202) 208-3773 or at Meridith_Stanton@ios.doi.gov. 

1 believe that your dedication and expertise will continue to be an invaluable contribution to the 
important mission of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. 

Sincerely. 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Viola Colombe -Mission. South Dakota 57555 

Dear Ms. Colombe: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV 12 20f5 

It gives me great pleasure to reappoint you as a Commissioner to the lndian Arts and Crafts Board. 
Your appoimment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through September 30, 2019. 

The Indian Arts and Crafts Board promotes the development of American Ind ian and Alaska Native 
ans and crafts. The Commissioners determine the overall policies of the Board and supervise the 
implementation of these policies through a professional staff. The Commissioners also advise the 
Secretary on Native American cultural matters. 

Under applicable ethics laws. your appointment carries with it the status of '·special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The 
standards that are specific to special Government employees arc shown on the enclosed summary. 
As a special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form 
on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding special Government 
employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Meridith Stanton. Director of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. will contact you with f mther 
information regarding the Board. including financial disclosure requirements. Ms. Stanton can be 
reached at (202) 208-3773 or at Meridith_Stanton@ ios.doi.gov. 

I believe that your dedication and expertise will continue to be an invaluable contribution to the 
important mission of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board. 

Sincerely. 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 

·----- - - - --------- - ·-·---- - -- --- - - ----- --·-- - - ------ ----



Ms. LindaLee K. Farm 

Honolulu, Jlawaii 96816 

Dear Ms. Farm: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV O 9 2015 

It gives me great pleasure to reappoint you to the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation 
Review Committee representing national museum organizations and scientific organizations. Your 
appointment is for a 2-year term effective the date of this Jetter. 

The Committee is authorized by the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act of 1990 
(25 USC 3001-3013). The purpose of the Committee is to monitor, review. and assist in the 
implementation of certain requirements of the Act. The Committee faces a challenging set of tasks. 
ranging from assisting in the resolution of disputes, to advising the Secretary of the Interior on specific 
actions for developing a process for disposition of culturally unidentrnablc Native American human 
rem ams. 

Please be aware that under applicable ethics laws. your appointment carries with it the status of 
·'special Government employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards 
of conduct that apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. 
The standards that arc specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summat). 
As a special Government employee, you arc required to have annual ethics training. You may also be 
required to file a confidential financial disclosure form on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed 
information regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Melanie O'Brien is the Designated Federal Officer and will contact you with further information 
regarding the Committee' s activities. Ms. O'Brien can be reached at (202) 354-2204. 

Thank you for your continued willingness to share your expertise, perspective, and skill on this 
important mat1er. 

Sincerely. 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Heather J. H. Edgar. Ph.D. 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV O 9 2015 

Albuquerque. New Mexico 87112 

Dear Dr. Edgar: 

It gives me great pleasure to appoint you to the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation 
Review Conuninee representing national museum organizations and scientific organizations. Your 
appointment is for a 4-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The Committee is authorized by the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act of 1990 
(25 USC 3001-3013). The purpose of the Conuninee is to monitor, review. and assist in the 
implementation of certain requirements of the Act. The Committee faces a challenging set of tasks, 
ranging from assisting in the resolution of disputes, to advising the Secretary of the Interior on specific 
actions for developing a process for disposition of culturally unidentifiable Native American human 
remains. A copy of the charter is enclosed for your information. 

Please be aware that under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of 
"special Government employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards 
of conduct that apply to .Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. 
The standards that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. 
As a special Government employee, you are required to have annual ethics training. You may also be 
required to file a confidential financial disclosure form on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed 
information regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Melanje O'Brien is the Designated Federal Officer and will contact you with further information 
regarding the Committee' s activities. Ms. O'Brien can be reached at (202) 354-2204. 

Thank you for your willingness to share your expertise. perspective, and skill on this important matter. 

Sincerely. 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 

- --- ------------------------



Patrick D. Lyons, Ph.D. 

Tucson. Arizona 85716 

Dear Dr. Lyons: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV O 9 2015 

It gives me great pleasure to appoint you to the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation 
Review Committee representing national museum organizations and scientific organi7..ations. Your 
appointment is for a 4-ycar term effective the date of this letter. 

The Committee is authorized by the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act of 1990 
(25 USC 3001-3013). The purpose of the Committee is to monitor, review. and assist in the 
implementation of certain requirements of the Act. The Committee faces a challenging set of tasks, 
ranging from assisting in the resolution of disputes, to advising the Secretary of the Interior on specific 
actions for developing a process for disposition of culturally unidentifiable Native American human 
remains. A copy of the charter is enclosed for your information. 

Please be aware that under applicable ethics laws, your appoinlmenl carries with it the status of 
"special Government employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards 
of conduct that apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. 
The standards that are specific to special Government employees arc shown on the enclosed summary. 
As a special Government employee, you arc required to have annual ethics training. You may also be 
required to file a confidential financial disclosure form on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed 
infonnation regarding special Government employees and return the required fonns within 30 days. 

Ms. Melanie O'Brien is the Designated Federal Officer and will contact you with further information 
regarding the Committee's activities. Ms. O'Brien can be reached at (202) 354-2204. 

Thank you for your willingness to share your expertise, perspective, and skill on this important matter. 

Sincerely. 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Arny S. Berglund 

Rapid River. Michigan 49878 

Dear Ms. Berglund: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTE:R!OR 

WASHINGiON 

Nf1V 2 4 2015 

It is my great pleasure to appoint you to the Keweenaw National Historical Park Advisory 
Commission (Commission) as a member familiar with national parks. Your appointment is for a 
3-year tenn effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation, enhancement, and interpretation of 
the Park. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws. your appointment carries with it the status of ''special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee. you are also required to have ethics training and ti le a confidential financial 
disclosure form on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Brian Hoduski . Acting Superintendent for the Keweenaw National Historical Park. will be 
contacting you with further information regarding the Commission. Mr. Hoduski can be reached 
at (906) 483-3026. 

I appreciate your commitment to this important Commission, and wish you well as you undertake 
these important responsibi Ii ties. 

Sincerely. 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Rohcrt S. Macinnes 

Houghton, Michigan 49931 

Dear Mr. Macinnes: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV 2 4 2015 

It is my great pleasure to appoint you to the Keweenaw National Historical Park Advisory 
Commission (Commission) representing the Governor of the State of Michigan. Your appointment 
is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation, enhancement, and interpretation of 
the Park. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of '·special Government 
employee." This means that you will he subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general. including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee. you are also required to have ethics training and file a confidential financial 
disclosure form on an annual hasis. Please review the enclosed infom,ation regarding special 
Government employees and return the required fonns within 30 days. 

Mr. Brian Hoduski, Acting Superintendent for the Keweenaw National Historical Park. will be 
contacting you with further information regarding the Commission. Mr. Hoduski can be reached 
at (906) 483-3026. 

I appreciate your commitment to this important Commission. and wish you well as you undertake 
these important responsibilities. 

Sincerely, 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Larry D. Lankton, Ph.D. 

l toughton, Michigan 49931 

Dear Dr. Lankton: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

Nm' 2 4 2015 

It is my great pleasure to appoint you to the Keweenaw National HistoricaJ Park Advisory 
Commission (Commission) as a member familiar with historic preservation. Your appointment is 
for a 3-year tem1 effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation. enhancement. and interpretation of 
the Park. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in generaL including the avoidance of connict of interest. As a special 
Government employee, you arc also required to have ethics training and file a confidential financial 
disclosure fom1 on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Brian Hodusk i. Acting Superintendent for the Keweenaw National Historical Park, will be 
contacting you with further infom1ation regarding the Commission. Mr. Hoduski can be reached 
at (906) 483-3026. 

r appreciate your commitment to this important Commission, and wish you well as you undertake 
these important responsibilities. 

Sincerely. 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Karin R. Cooper 

Hancock, Michigan 49930 

Dear Ms. Cooper: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NOV 2 4 2015 

It is my great pleasure to appoint you to the Keweenaw National Historical Park Advisory 
Commission (Commission) representing the Houghton County Board of Commissioners. 
Your appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation, enhancement, and interpretation of 
the Park. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee. you are also required to have ethics training and file a confidential financial 
disclosure form on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and return the required forms with.in 30 days. 

Mr. Brian Hoduski, Acting Superintendent for the Keweenaw National Historical Park, will be 
contacting you with further information regarding the Commission. Mr. lloduski can be reached 
at (906) 483-3026. 

l appreciate your commitment to this important Commission, and wish you well as you undertake 
these important responsibilities. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Arthur H. Wolf 

Las Vegas, Nevada 89121 

Dear Mr. Wolf: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

FEB !l 9 20W. 

It gives me great pleasure to appoint you to the Tule Springs Fossil Beds National Monument 
Advisory Council as a resident of Clark County with experience in the field of paleontology. 
Your appointment is effective the date of this letter for a 3-year term. 

The Council will provide the Secretary of the Interior guidance for the management of the 
Monument, including advisement on the preparation and implementation of a management plan. 
A copy of the Council's charter is enclosed for your information. · 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of special Government 
employee. This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and to 
complete annual ethics training. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Jonathon Burpee, Superintendent, Tule Springs Fossil Beds National Monument, will be in 
contact with you regarding Council activities. Mr. Burpee can be reached at (702) 293-8853. 

I look forward to the benefit of your counsel on the important activities to be undertaken by 
the Council. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Eric G. Scott 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

FEB n 9 2016 

Bloomington, California 92316 

Dear Mr. Scott: 

It gives me great pleasure to appoint you to the Tule Springs Fossil Beds National Monument 
Advisory Council (Council) as a resident of San Bernardino County with experience in the field 
of paleontology. Your appointment is effective the date of this letter for a 3-year term. 

The Council will provide the Secretary of the Interior guidance for the management of the 
Monument, including advisement on the preparation and implementation of a management plan. 
A copy of the Council's charter is enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of special Government 
employee. This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and to 
complete annual ethics training. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Jonathon Burpee, Superintendent, Tule Springs Fossil Beds National Monument, will be in 
contact with you regarding Council activities. Mr. Burpee can be reached at (702) 293-8853. 

I look forward to the benefit of your counsel on the important activities to be undertaken by 
the Council. 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Lorraine F. Loomis 
P.O. Box 159 

La Conner, Washington 98257 

Dear Ms. Loomis: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

It is with pleasure that I reappoint you to serve as a member of the Fraser ruver Panel of the Pacific 
Salmon Commission. Your appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through 
December 31, 2019. 

The Pacific Salmon Commission was established pursuant to the Pacific Salmon Treaty Act of 
1985. The Pacific Salmon Treaty established three regional panels: the Northern panel, which is 
responsible for salmon stocks originating in rivers north of Cape Caution, British Columbia; the 
Fraser River Panel, which is responsible for the Fraser ruver Salmon Stock; and the Southern Panel, 
which is responsible for salmon originating in rivers south of Cape Caution ( other than the Fraser 
River). The Secretary of the Interior has the responsibility of appointing two members and two 
alternates of the Southern Panel, and one member and one alternate of the Fraser River Panel, 
which are selected from a list of nominees provided by the 24 treaty tribes affected by the Pacific 
Salmon Treaty. 

Both the United States and Canada are· relying on the Pacific Salmon Commission and its panels to 
guide them in conserving and enhancing the Pacific salmon resource. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of"special Government 
employee." 1his means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply to 
Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards that are 
specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and 
complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Thank you for your continued service and best of luck in your endeavors. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact Mr. David Wooten, Bureau of Indian Affairs, at (202) 513~03 55 or by 
email David. Wooten@bia.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosure 



Mr. Ronald G. Charles 

Kingston, Washington 98346 

Dear Mr. Charles: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

It is with pleasure that I reappoint you to serve as an Alternate member of the Fraser River Panel of 
the Pacific Salmon Commission. Your appointment is effective the date of this letter and will 
extend through December 31, 2019. 

The Pacific Salmon Commission was established pursuant to the Pacific Salmon Treaty Act of 
1985. The Pacific Salmon Treaty established three regional panels: the Northern panel, which is 
responsible for salmon stocks originating in rivers north of Cape Caution, British Columbia; the 
Fraser River Panel, which is responsible for the Fraser River Salmon Stock; and the Southern Panel, 
which is responsible for salmon originating in rivers south of Cape Caution ( other than the Fraser 
River). The Secretary of the Interior has the responsibility of appointing two members and two 
alternates of the Southern Panel, and one member and one alternate of the Fraser River Panel, 
which are selected from a list of nominees provided by the 24 treaty tribes affected by the Pacific 
Salmon Treati 

Both the United States and Canada are relying on the Pacific Salmon Commission and its panels to 
guide them in conserving and enhancing the Pacific salmon resource. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply to 
Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards that are 
specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and 
complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Thank you for your continued service and best ofluck in your endeavors. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact Mr. David Wooten, Bureau of Indian Affairs, at (202) 513-0355 or by 
email David. Wooten@bia.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Sally Jewell 

. Enclosure 



Mr. Joseph C. Peters 

Olympia, Washington 98502 

Dear Mr. Peters: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

Ln"!· ·~ !; -,r,\!f, y,!'.,f.}! (J • , .,J_ I 

It is with pleasure that I reappoint you to serve as an Alternate member of the Southern Panel of the 
Pacific Salmon Commission. Your appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend 
through December 31, 2019. 

The Pacific Salmon Commission was established pursuant to the Pacific Salmon Treaty Act of 
1985. The Pacific Salmon Treaty established three regional panels: the Northern panel, which is 
responsible for salmon stocks originating in rivers north of Cape Caution, British Columbia; the 
Fraser River Panel, which is responsible for the Fraser River Salmon Stock; and the Southern Panel, 
which is responsible for salmon originating in rivers south of Cape Caution (other than the Fraser 
River). The Secretary of the Interior has the responsibility of appointing two members and two 
alternates of the Southern Panel, and one member and one alternate of the Fraser River Panel, 
which are selected from a list of nominees provided by the 24 treaty tribes affected by the Pacific 
Salmon Treaty. 

Both the United States and Canada are relying on the Pacific Salmon Commission and its panels to 
guide them in conserving and enhancing the Pacific salmon resource. 

Under applicable ethi_cs laws, your appointment carries with it the status of"special Government 
employee." 1bis means that you are subject to ~y of the same standards of conduct that apply to 
Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards that are 
specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and 
complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Thank you for your continued service and best of luck in your. endeavors. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact Mr. David Wooten, Bureau of Indian Affairs, at (202) 513-0355 or by 
email David. W ooten@bia.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosure 



Mr. Terrance R. Williams 

Tulalip, Wa.wngton 98271 

Dear Mr. Williams: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

f 'll"Y"• f , . ,. ·' ·,· · :--·~ 'S.. •. : ,_.., . ( . 

It is with pleasme that I reappoint you to serve as a member of the Southern Panel of the Pacific 
Salmon Commission. Your appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through 
December 31, 2019. 

The Pacific Salmon Commission was established pursuant to the Pacific Salmon Treaty Act of 
1985. The Pacific Salmon Treaty established three regional panels: the Northern panel, which is 
responsible for salmon stocks originating in rivers north of Cape Caution, British Columbia; the 
Fraser River Panel, which is responsible for the Fraser River Salmon Stock; and the Southern Panel, 
which is responsible for salmon originating in rivers south of Cape Caution ( other than the Fraser 
River). The Secretary of the Interior has the responsibility of appointing two members and two 
alternates of the Southern Panel, and one member and one alternate of the Fraser River Panel, 
which are selected from a list of nominees provided by the 24 treaty tribes affected by the Pacific 
Salmon Treaty. 

Both the United States and Canada are relying on the Pacific Salmon Commission and its panels to 
guide them in conserving and enhancing the Pacific salmon resource. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply to 
Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards that are 
specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and 
complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Thank you for yom continued service and best of luck in your endeavors. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact Mr. David Wooten, Bureau of Indian Affairs, at (202) 513-0355 or by 
email David.Wooten@biagov. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosure 



Martin D. Robards, Ph.D. 
P.O. Box 751110 
Fairbanks, Alaska 99775 

Dear Dr. Robards: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

MAR 11 2016 

It is my pleasure to appoint you to the North Slope Science Initiative Science Technical 
Advisory Panel as a member with expertise in ornithology and landscape ecology. Your 
appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through October 30, 2018. 

The Panel assists in identifying and prioritizing inventory, monitoring, and research needs regarding 
the management of public lands and off-shore resources on Alaska• s North Slope. The Panel also 
provides other scientific advice to the North Slope Science Initiative Executive Director and 
Oversight Group. Although the Panel is solely advisory in nature, the contributions of Panel 
members are of great value to the Department of the Interior and have aided in the development of 
balanced decisions that serve the interest of all public land users. 

Under applicable ethics laws your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the same standards of conduct that 
apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure fonn and 
complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding 
special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

The Panel will generally meet two to four times per year, but in no case will it meet less than once 
each year. Dr. Dennis Lassuy, Deputy Director of the North Slope Science Initiative, will contact 
you shortly regarding the Panel's future meetings and other activities. Dr. Lassuy can be reached at 
(907) 271-3212. A copy of the Panel's charter is enclosed for your infonnation. 

I would like to express my deep appreciation for your willingness to commit your time and 
expertise to the Panel. I look forward to your active participation. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Benjamin R. Emory 
P.O. Box 125 

Salisbury Cove, Maine 04672 

Dear Mr. Emory: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

FER 19 2~ 

It gives me great pleasure to appoint you to the Acadia National Park Advisory Commission 
(Commission). Your appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to consult with the Secretary of the Interior on matters relating to 
the management and development of Acadia National Park. including, but not limited to, the 
acquisition of lands and interests in lands (including conservation easements on islands) and 
termination of rights of use and occupancy. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for 
your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of special Government 
employee. This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply to 
Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and 
complete annual ethics training. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Kevin Schneider, Superintendent, Acadia National Park, will be in contact with you regarding 
Commission activities. Mr. Schneider can be reached at (207) 288-3338. 

I look forward to the benefit of yoW' counsel on the important activities to be undertaken by 
the Commission. 

Sincerely, 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



G. Bruce Wiersma, Ph.D. 

Holden, Maine 04429 

Dear Dr. Wiersma: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

FER 19 2016 

It gives me great pleasure to reappoint you to the Acadia National Park Advisory Commission 
(Commission). Your appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this. letter. 

The pmpose of the Commission is to consult with the Secretary of the Interior on matters relating to 
the management and development of Acadia National Park, including, but not limited to, the 
acquisition of lands and interests in lands (including conservation easements on islands) and 
termination of rights of use and occupancy. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for 
your infonnation. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of special Government 
employee. This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply to 
Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form and 
complete annual ethics training. Please review the enclosed infonnation regarding special 
Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Kevin Schneider, Superintendent, Acadia National Park, will be in contact with you regarding 
Commission activities. Mr. Schneider can be reached at (207) 288-3338. · 

I look forward to the continued benefit of your counsel on the important activities to be undertaken 
by the Commission. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

FEB 2 3 201fj 

Ms. Debra Jean Dozier-Coulter 

Fayetteville, Georgia 30214 

Dear Ms. Dozier-Coulter: 

I am pleased to appoint you as a primary member on the Gullah/Geechee Cultural Heritage 
Corridor Commission (Commission) representing the State Historic Preservation Office for 
Georgia Thank you for your service to date as an alternate member to the Commission. Your 
appointment is effective the date of this letter and will extend through December 3, 2016. In the 
event that you cannot attend a scheduled Commission meeting the alternate member will attend 
on your behalf. 

As you are aware, the purpose of the Commission is to assist Federal, State and local authorities 
in the development and implementation of a management plan for those lands and waters 
specified as the Gullah/Geechee Cultural Heritage Corridor. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards 
that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a 
special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form 
and complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information 
regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Maggie Tyler, Program Manager, National Heritage Areas, Southeast Region will be 
contacting you with further inf onnation regarding the Commission. Ms. Tyler can be reached at 
(404) 507-5821. 

I appreciate your willingness to continue to serve on this important Commission and wish you 
well as you widertake these nationally important responsibilities. 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Brian U. Stratton 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

FEB 2 3 2016 

Schenectady, New York 12309 

Dear Mr. Stratton: 

I am pleased to reappoint you to the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor Commission 
(Commission) based on the recommendation of Governor Andrew Cuomo of New Yorlc. 
Your appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation, maintenance, and interpretation 
of the historical, natural, cultural, scenic, and recreational resources of the Erie Canal way in 
ways that reflect its national significance. The Commission provides an extraordinary 
opportunity to build a networlc of partners dedicated to raising the national awareness of the 
importance of the past, present, and future of the Erie Canalway. A copy of the Commission's 
charter is enclosed for your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appoinunent carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards 
that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed swnmary. As a 
special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure fonn 
and complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information 
regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Andy Kitzmann of the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor Commission will contact 
you soon regarding Commission activities. Mr. Kitzmann can be reached at (518) 237-7000. 

I appreciate your commitment to this important activity, and look forward to the continued 
benefit of your service. 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Kenneth S. Cline 

Bar Harbor, Maine 04609 

Dear Mr. Cline: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

MAR 31 20I 

It gives me great pleasure to appoint you to the Acadia National Park Advisory Commission 
(Commission). Your appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to consult with the Secretary of the Interior on matters relating 
to the management and development of Acadia National Park. including, but not limited to, the 
acquisition of lands and interests in lands (including conservation easements on islands) and 
termination of rights of use and occupancy. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for 
your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of special Government 
employee. This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure fonn and 
complete annual ethics training. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and retmn the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Kevin Schneider, Superintendent, Acadia National Park. will be in contact with you 
reganling Commission activities. Mr. Schneider can be reached at (207) 288-3338. 

l look forward to the benefit of your counsel on the important activities to be undertaken by 
the Com.mission. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



David B. frank, Ph.D. 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

MAR 2 2 2016 

Waxhaw. North Carolina 28173 

Dear Dr. frank: 

I am pleased to reappoint you as an alternate member on the Gullah/Geechee Cultural Heritage 
Corridor Commission as a recognized expert in anthropology and folklore in the State of North 
Carolina. Your appointment is effective the date of this letter for a 3-year tenn. In the event that 
the primary member cannot attend a scheduled Commission meeting you will attend on their 
behalf. Please be advised that unless the Commission is extended, it will tenninate legislatively 
on October I 2, 2016. Therefore, the tenn of your appointment will expire 3 years from the date 
of this letter, or upon termination of the Commission. whichever occurs first. 

As you arc aware, the purpose of the Commission is to assist federal , State, and local authorities 
in the development and implementation of a management plan for those lands and waters 
specified as the Gullah/Gccchee Cultural Heritage Corridor. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee.'· This means that you will be subject to many of the standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards 
that are specific to special Government employees arc shown on the enclosed summary. As a 
special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure fonn 
and complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed infonnation 
regarding special Government employees and return the required fonns within 30 days. 

Ms. Maggie Tyler, Program Manager, National Heritage Areas, Southeast Region will be 
contacting you with further infonnation regarding the Commission. Ms. Tyler can be reached 
at (404) 507-5821. 

I appreciate your willingness to continue to serve on this important Commission and wish you 
well as you undertake these nationally important responsibilities. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Emory S. Campbell 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

MAR 2 2 2016 

Hilton Head. South Carolina 29926 

Dear Mr. Campbell: 

I am pleased to appoint you as a primary member on the Gullah/Geechee Cultural Heritage Conidor 
Commission as a recognized expert in historic preservation, anthropology, and folklore in the State of 
South Carolina. Thank you for your service to date as an alternate member to the Commission. Your 
appointment is effective the date of this letter for a 3-year term. In the event that you cannot attend a 
scheduled Com.mission meeting the alternate member will attend on your behalf. Please be advised 
that unless the Commission is extended. it will terminate legislatively on October 12, 2016. Therefore, 
the term of your appointment will expire 3 years from the date of this letter, or upon termination of the 
Commission, whichever occurs first. 

As you are.aware, the purpose oftbe Commission is to assist Federal, State, and local authorities in the 
development and implementation of a management plan for those lands and waters specified as the 
Gullah/Ocechee Cultural Heritage Corridor. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of"special Government 
employee." This means that you will be subject to many of the standards of conduct that apply to 
Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards that are 
specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a special 
Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure fonn and complete 
ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information regarding special 
Government employees and return the required fonns within 30 days. 

Ms. Maggie Tyler, Program Manager, National Heritage Areas, Southeast Region will be contacting 
you with further information regarding the Commission. Ms. Tyler can be reached at (404) 507-5821. 

I appreciate your willingness to continue to serve on this important Commission and wish you well as 
you undertake these nationally important responsibilities. 

Sincerely, 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Lauren M. Peters 

Winters, California 95694 

Dear Ms. Peters: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

NAY O 6 2016 

It gives me great pleasure to appoint you to the Native American Graves Protection and 
Repatriation Review Committee (Committee) ~nting Indian tribes, Native Hawaiian 
organizations. and traditional Indian religious leaders. Your appointment is effective the date 
ofthis letter and will extend through September 23, 2017. 

The Committee is authorized by the Native American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act of 
1990 (25 U.S.C. 3001-3013). The purpose of the Committee is to monitor, review, and assist in the 
implementation of certain requirements of the Act. The Committee faces a challenging set of tasks, 
ranging from assisting in the resolution of disputes, to advising the Secretary of the Interior on 
specific actions for developing a process for disposition of culturally unidentifiable Native 
American human remains. 

Please be aware that under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status 
of special Government employee. This means that you will be subject to many of the same 
standards of conduct that apply to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of 
conflict of interest. The standards that are specific to special Government employees are shown 
on the enclosed swnmary. As a special Government employee, you are required to file a 
confidential financial disclosure form and complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please 
review the enclosed information regarding special Government employees and return the required 
forms within 30 days. 

Ms. Melanie O'Brien is the Designated Federal Officer and will contact you with further 
information regarding the Committee's activities. Ms. O'Brien can be reached at (202) 354-2204. 

Thank you for your willingness to share your expertise, perspective, and skill on this important matter. 

Sincerely, 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



Ms. Barbara B. Blanchard 

Albany, New York 12203 

Dear Ms. Blanchard: 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

MAY 1 8 2016 

I am pleased to reappoint you to the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor Commission 
(Commission) based on the recommendation ol'Senator Charles Schumer of New York. 
Your appointment is for a 3-ycar tenn effective the date of this letter. 

'lbe purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation, maintenance. and interpretation 
of the historical, natural, cultural, scenic, and recreational resources of the Erie Canal way in 
ways that reflect its national significance. The Commission provides an extraordinary 
opportunity to build a network of partners dedicated to raising the national awareness of the past, 
present, and future of the Eric Canal way. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for 
your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of "special Government 
employee." This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general , including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards 
that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a 
special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure fonn 
and complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed infonnation 
regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Bob Radii ff of the Erie Canal way National Heritage Corridor Corrunission will contact you 
soon regarding Corrunission activities. Mr. Radliff can be reached at (518) 237-7000. extension 
203. 

I appreciate your commitment to this important activity and look forward to the continued 
benefit of your service. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
SaJly Jewell 

Enclosures 



Mr. Douglas M. Hamlin 

P.O. Box 227 

THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

MAY 1 8 201 

Skaneateles, New York 13152 

Dear Mr. Hamlin: 

I am pleased to appoint you to the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor Commission 
(Commission) as a member from the private sector who resides in the Corridor. Your 
appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation, maintenance, and interpretation 
of the historical, natural, cultural, scenic, and recreational resources of the Erie Canalway in 
ways that reflect its national significance. The Commission provides an extraordinary 
opportunity to build a network of partners dedicated to raising the national awareness of the past, 
present, and future of the Erie Canalway. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for 
your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of"special Government 
employee." This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest. The standards 
that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a 
special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form 
and complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information 
regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Bob Radliff of the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor Commission will contact you 
soon regarding Commission activities. Mr. Radliff can be reached at (518) 237-7000, extension 
203. 

I appreciate your commitment to this important activity and look forward to the continued 
benefit of your service. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 



THE SECRETARY OF THE INTERIOR 

WASHINGTON 

Mr. Fred F. Bonn 

~ wYork 14886 

Dear Mr. Bonn: 

MAY 1 8 2016 

I am pleased to appoint you to the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor Commission 
(Commission) based on the recommendation of Governor Andrew Cuomo of New York. 
Your appointment is for a 3-year term effective the date of this letter. 

The purpose of the Commission is to assist in the preservation, maintenance, and interpretation 
of the historical, natural, cultural, scenic, and recreational resources of the Erie Canalway in 
ways that reflect its national significance. The Commission provides an extraordinary 
opportunity to build a network of partners dedicated to raising the national awareness of the past, 
present, and future of the Erie Canalway. A copy of the Commission's charter is enclosed for 
your information. 

Under applicable ethics laws, your appointment carries with it the status of"special Government 
employee." This means that you are subject to many of the same standards of conduct that apply 
to Federal employees in general, including the avoidance of conflict of interest The standards 
that are specific to special Government employees are shown on the enclosed summary. As a 
special Government employee, you are required to file a confidential financial disclosure form 
and complete ethics training on an annual basis. Please review the enclosed information 
regarding special Government employees and return the required forms within 30 days. 

Mr. Bob Radliff of the Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor Commission will contact you · 
soon regarding Commission activities. Mr. Radliff can be reached at (518) 237-7000, extension 
203. 

I appreciate your commitment to this important activity and look forward to the benefit of 
your service. 

Sincerely, 

Sally Jewell 

Enclosures 
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